

Dear Mr. Wong,

Thank you for reviewing our request to add a grade level to the Pantego Christian Academy campus in Mansfield. Currently, the school operates from 8:30am-3:30pm teaching students age 3 through 5th grade. We are requesting to add 6th grade (approximately 30 students) to the Mansfield campus. The hours of operation would remain 8:30am-3:30pm, in order to minimize the effect of traffic flow on Logan Street. The 6th grade classes would be held inside of the church with a small possibility of utilization of existing portable buildings currently on site. Over the last three years, an average of 66% of our 5th grade population transferred to our Arlington campus. Expanding our Mansfield campus into 6th grade would keep these families in the vibrant Mansfield community for another year.

Ultimately, we believe that adding 6th grade to our campus in Mansfield would help many of our existing families, and a few new families, continue to experience that "small town" education setting, before they enter our much larger campus in Arlington.

Please let me know if you need any additional information to help with the decision making process.

Blessings!

Erin Brewer

Director of Enrollment Management